Laramie, Wyo., July 24, 1927.

Mr. M. L. Wilson, College of Agriculture, Bozeman, Montana.

Dear Mr. Wilson:

The First National Convention Epsilon Signa Phi was held at Reno, Nevada, during the meeting of the Western States Regional Conference. We had a most successful and enthusiastic convention. A National Grand Council was organized with the undersigned as Grand Director, and you as Grand Vice-Director; P. H. Ross, Tucson, Arizona, was elected as Grand Secretary-Treasurer. These with the following make up the executive committee which is the continuing body of the Fraternity.

H. H. Simpson, Greeley, Colorado, Mary Rokahr, Laramie, Wyoming, Rena B. Maycock, Logan, Utah. Paul V. Maris, Corvallis, Oregon.

The Second National Convention will be held at Chicago, Illinois, in November, 1927.

I want to congratulate you on your election to the position as Grand Vice-Director. I would like to have avoided the Directorship myself. I doubt if legally I am qualified to hold the position. Mr. Taylor appointed me delegate to represent the mother Chapter and you folks are insisting on my status as an active member. I think this is a legal fiction because I cannot under the constitution be an active member of the Chapter. I am simply that in spirit. However, the National Convention did not listen to my appeal so I assume I will have to continue until they reach a more reasonable frame of mind. I shall want to discuss this matter with you when I am in Bozeman next week. I hope we can have a meeting of the Chapter.

You will be glad to know that I have just received word from New York that they have organised and that Texas will be our first state in the South. Organization of the Chapter will be made this week.

With best wishes and hoping to see you soon, I am

Very truly yours,

W. A. Lloyd, Director of Grand Council, Epsilon Sigma Phi.

WAL-C

Apt. 54, 1324 Monroe St. N. W., Washington, D. C.